
 

 
          

            CONEWAGO TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
                                   DECEMBER 3, 2007 
 

The meeting of the Board of Supervisors was held at the Township Municipal Building.  
The meeting was called to order by the Chairman, at 7:30 P. M.  Those in attendance 
were Donald Knouse (Chairman),  Mark Jordan (Vice Chairman), Lois Leonard 
(Supervisor), John Baranski  (Solicitor), Jeff Shue (Engineer) and Lou Anne Bostic 
(Secretary). 
 
Pledge of Allegiance: 
Approval of Agenda: Motion by Mr. Jordan, second by Ms Leonard, unanimously 
carried, to approve the agenda as prepared. 
Minutes: Motion by Ms Leonard, second by Mr. Jordan, unanimously carried, to approve 
the previous meeting minutes. 
 
 The board stated that they have enjoyed working with Don and presented a plaque to him 
in appreciation for his dedicated service to the community as a township supervisor.   
 
-RECOGNITION OF PUBLIC REQUESTS:  None 
 
-PLANNING AND ZONING:  
-The board received a request from Don Knouse to extend his driveway permit.  Mr. 
Knouse has excused himself from acting on this request.  Motion by Ms Leonard, second 
by Mr. Jordan, motion carried, to grant a 2 year driveway permit extension. 
 
-REPORTS:  There were no comments heard regarding the following reports: 
Treasurer’s, Road, Sewer, Police and Building Permit Report 
 
-SOLICITOR’S REPORT: attached and made part of these minutes.  There are three 
ordinances that the board has been discussing over the past months.  Motion by Mr. 
Jordan, second by Ms Leonard, unanimously carried, to authorize the advertisement for 
action of the following ordinances. 
1) Sidewalk maintenance ordinance. 
2) Vegetation ordinance to replace existing ordinance. 
3) Ordinance to amend the sewer district connection ordinance #260   
Attorney Baranski requested an executive session to discuss a litigation matter. 
 
-ENGINEER’S REPORT:  attached and made part of these minutes. Mr. Jordan asked 
Jeff to check out the Greenspring Industrial Park, Lot 1 site to see if the lighting meets 
the township illumination ordinance. 
 
-OLD BUSINESS:  Old business was addressed during the solicitor’s report. 
 
 



 

-NEW BUSINESS: 
-Motion by Mr. Jordan, second by Ms Leonard, unanimously carried, to adopt Resolution 
2007-14 adopting the budget for 2008. 
- The township has been requested to install yield signs on the bridge approach at 
Millcreek Road and a stop sign at the Millcreek/Jug Road Extended intersection.  This 
request was generated by Manchester Township and York County Planning 
Commission’s traffic study results.  The supervisors have instructed the attorney to draft 
the necessary ordinance. 
- Close out meeting has been scheduled for Friday, December 28th. at noon. 
- Mark Jordan requested that the township post signs and offer a $500.00 reward for 
information leading to the conviction of the person(s) dropping plastic bags of cat feces 
on the township roads.  The littering has been occurring throughout the township for 
months.  Motion by Mr. Jordan, second by Ms Leonard, unanimously carried, to 
authorize the posting of signs and reward offering  $500.00 for information leading to 
conviction of the guilty party(s).  The manager will post on web site also.  Loretta 
Wilhide, Witmer Road, stated that she feels this is ridiculous. 
 
- OTHER BUSINESS:   
-Tim Rojahn, 130 Fisher Drive, questioned the status of a “loitering” ordinance.  The 
board is still researching this matter. 
 
-ADJOURNMENT:   Motion by Mr. Jordan, second by Ms Leonard, unanimously 
carried, to adjourn the meeting at 7:55 p.m.  
 
 
 
 
- Respectfully submitted,  
   Lou Anne Bostic 
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